
 

 

March 16, 2020 
 
Dear parents and guardians,  
 
The Government of Saskatchewan has announced this morning that all schools are to be 
closed. CÉF will therefore implement these directives and schools will close on Friday, March 
20, until further notice.  
 
With the cancellation of parent-teacher meetings on Thursday, March 19, parents will have the 
choice of keeping their children at home that day, or to bring them to school where they will be 
under teacher supervision during school hours. No school transportation will be available on 
Thursday. 
 
The day of March 20 will be set aside for staff to allow the preparation of next week's activities. 
 
As of Monday, March 23, all CÉF students will have access to online or distance learning 
classes adapted to their age and graduation requirements. Scheduling and procedural details 
shall be communicated to you as soon as possible.  
 
CÉF employees will be working from home from March 23 onwards. Staff will quickly implement 
the plan which CÉF has developed. 
 
All employees are mobilized to continue to offer the best educational services for the success of 
each student. 
 
Best regards, 

 

 

 

Ronald Ajavon, Director of Education 

 

 


